
Minutes of the TAPWG Meeting held on 23rd September 2021 
At The Old Stables, High Street. 

 
 

A Public Forum was held from 8-8.30pm. One resident attended and put their views to the 
Working Party. 
 
The TAPWG Meeting began 8.30pm 
 
1.  Apologies were received from Marc Cresswell and Mike Rayment. 
 
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd July were approved. 
 
3 Verge Protection 
    a. A member of the group reported that the Parish Council has approved a motion to fund 
        white posts to protect the High Street verge from Racquets and Duchess Close at a cost  
        of £3120. TAPWG will check all aspects of the quote from the preferred supplier before  
        asking the Parish Clerk to place the order. This will include permissions from OCC,  
        viewing the posts and checking the traffic protection measures to be provided.     
        Maintenance and replacement costs will also be considered. 
    b. There was a discussion about other verges in the Village which may need protection. 
         It was agreed that this will be pursued. 
 
4. Electric charging points 
     A member reported that they are looking into ways to help those who do not have access 
     to home charging points. A company called “Charge Fairy “are operating in North London. 
     Via an app they charge cars parked on the road during the night. Also that a London  
     Borough has put out a tender for 3000 public points to be installed by 2030. Another  
     member reported that an energy company are progressing plans to provide charging  
     points via street lamps. It was agreed that the group will collect as much information as  
     possible with a view of making recommendations to the Parish Council. 
 
5. Village Traffic and Parking Survey. 
     The survey questionnaire has been distributed to all village houses and businesses. Many 
     have already been returned; paper and online. After the closing date of 30th September  
     the data will be collated and reviewed at the next meeting. It was agreed that the  
     consolidated data will be made public when appropriate. 
 
6.  Any other business 
     It was agreed that two members will attend the trial of priority traffic in the “Ferryboat” 
     narrows on 7th October at 11,30am. 
 
7. The dates of the next three meeting will be:- 
     28th October, 25th November, 16th December, at a member’s house. 
 
    The meeting closed at 9.30pm. 



        
              


